
 

 

 
December 6, 2016 
 
Advice Letter No. UT-16-04 
 
 
Mr. Gary Widerburg  
Commission Administrator  
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building  
160 East 300 South, 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
RE: Citizens Telecommunications Company of Utah  
 d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah – Lifeline Reform 
 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 
 
Enclosed please find an original and five copies of Citizens Telecommunications 
Company of Utah d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah (Frontier) tariff filing for 
Commission review and approval. 
 
The purpose of this filing is to revise the Lifeline tariff to include Veterans Pension 
Benefit and Veterans Survivors Pension Benefit criterion for the federal Lifeline program 
in compliance with the FCC Lifeline and Link Up Reform and Modernization Third Report 
and Order, Further Report and Order, and Order on Reconsideration, WC Docket No. 
11-42 (rel. April 27, 2016). 
 
It is respectfully requested that this filing become effective on January 6, 2017. 
 
Please direct any questions or notifications of action taken on this tariff filing to Kirk Lee 
at (425) 261-5855 or Kirk.Lee@ftr.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
R. Kirk Lee 
Manager, Government & External Affairs 
 
RKL: lms 
Enclosures 
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